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BOROUGH OF MENDHAM

HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
MINUTES OF THE REORGANIZATION & REGULAR MEETING

March 19, 2018 at 7:30PM

Garabrant Center, 4 Wilson Street, Mendham, NJ

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission was called to order by Chair Zedalis, at 7:30PM at the Garabrant Center, 4 Wilson Street, Mendham, NJ.  
CHAIR’S OPENING STATEMENT

Notice of this meeting was published in the Observer Tribune and Daily Record on January 25, 2018 in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and posted on the bulletin board of the Phoenix House on the same date.
ATTENDANCE

Ms. Berkinsky – Present


Mr. Scott Callahan – Present



Mr. Encin – Present



Mr. Van Arsdale – Present

Mr. M. Zedalis – Present



Alternate:  Ms. Reilly - Present
#####
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Zedalis opened the meeting to comments by the public on anything that was not on the agenda.  There being none, the public session was closed.  
#####
APPLICATIONS
HPC #2-18  Aryan at Mendham LLC






25 East Main Street






Block 1501 Lot 11

New Business Structure (DD) plus Two Apartments






Present:  Mr. Patel, Owner






   Mr.Nick Cusano, Architect







   Mr. David Fantina, Engineer

Mr. Zedalis stated that the proposed location for the Dunkin Donuts is 25 East Main Street to correct a typo from the posted Agenda. 

Mr. Cusano introduced a color rendering of the proposed new building, and remarked that the Commission approved the same structure last year, however the drive-thru has been removed.  As a result, two extra columns were added on the East side of the building to create uniformity with the porch on the West side.
Mr. Zedalis asked Mr. Cusano to provide an overview of the history of the property, and Mr. Cusano explained that the property has been vacant for over 10 years and the building is in disrepair.  Mr. Cusano stated that he is proposing a structure in character with the Historic District in respect to size and scale, and moving the building 10 feet farther back to put the building in line with the neighboring structures. He added that benches will be placed on the porches like Mendham Creamery and Simple Coffee to encourage pedestrian traffic.

When questioned about materials, Mr. Cusano highlighted the real stone foundation and base of the building, the timberline roof with copper gutters, the shake siding with azek trim, and simulated divided light windows.  He mentioned that the second floor would have two, two-bedroom apartments.
Mr. Zedalis commented on the Commission’s charge, and that the commission members are focused on the aesthetic character of a building, and its consistency with the historic time period when built.
Mr. Fantina, site engineer, discussed the removal of directional signs with the elimination of the drive-thru. He and Mr. Cusano commented on the colors of the building and trim, golden yellow and white, as well as other features that hadn’t changed from the last application such as bluestone patios for the porches, wood pella doors, painted finish on columns, and granite block curbing all the way around.
Mr. Encin, the architect for the Commission, commented that the description and materials presented were consistent with its historic character and the proposal should be considered, as the current building does not have any structural integrity. 

Mr. Henry stated that franchisees are a permitted use per Mendham Borough ordinance.

Mr. Zedalis gave a history of prior applicants to the HPC for 25 East Main Street, and explained that in the past 10 to 15 years, there had been 3 or 4 different applications approved for this property, and all prior applicants mentioned the vast disrepair of the building and foundation.  Although these applications were approved, each applicant abandoned their proposal.

Mr. Patel commented that his family has been an owner of Dunkin Donuts franchises since 1989, just like another franchise, Audi, across the street.  He stated that his family cares, partners and supports their communities and hopes to become an integral part of the community.  He also mentioned that he looks forward to serving the Mendham Borough community.
Mr. Zedalis opened up the meeting for public comment. 

More than 10 community members spoke in opposition to the Dunkin Donuts proposal.  Concerns ranged from the size of the building and its footprint being too large and the parking requirement (40 parking spaces are required per Borough ordinance), which would dramatically impact impervious coverage.  Mr. Cusano responded that the proposed structure is smaller than what was approved by the last applicant, adding that the foot print is similar to Robinson’s, and smaller than the bank and Audi.  Mr. Patel stated that for this particular Dunking Donuts size they only need half of the amount of parking that is being required by the Borough.  A number of members asked about lighting and signage, and Mr. Cusano explained that the standing street sign would have two uplights, and two goose neck lights on either side of the front door.
Many homeowners on Main Street, gave heartfelt testimony about maintaining and preserving the quaintness of the town, specifically focusing on the already exiting traffic issues on Main Street, and concerns of pedestrian safety, specifically children walking to school that will be walking past the proposed Dunkin Donuts.  Many were upset about the tear down of the structure itself, and discussion ensued on whose responsibility it was to prevent the structure from such disrepair.  One individual asked if the proposed Dunkin Donuts building could resemble the current structure.
Other individuals expressed concerns that the HPC could not answer or respond to, because it was outside of the HPC jurisdiction.  Several mentioned wetlands in the rear of the property and the environmental safety of the location, adding that  it was the headwaters of the Raritan River and also that an endangered species resided on the property.  
At the conclusion of everyone’s comments, Mr. Zedalis made a motion to approve the application as submitted with the following remarks:
· The architecture, lighting, signage and walkways are acceptable to the HPC

· The HPC recommends that the Planning Board addresses the reduction of impervious coverage on the site

· The tree line at the back of the property should be maintained

· The HPC would be opposed to any type of proposal for a drive-thru in the future

Mr. Van Arsdale seconded the motion.

ROLL CALL:  The result of the roll call was 5 to 0 as follows:

In favor:
Berkinsky, Callahan, Encin, VanArsdale, Zedalis 

Opposed:
None

Abstentions:
None

The motion carried.  
#####

ADJOURNMENT
There being no additional business to come before the Commission, Mr. Zedalis made a motion for adjournment.  On a voice vote, all were in favor the meeting was adjourned at 9:55PM. The next regular meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission will be held on Monday, April 16, 2018 at 7:30PM at the Phoenix House, 2 West Main St., Mendham, NJ.  








Respectfully Submitted,
Carolyn Mazzucco








Commission Secretary
